
In BSUPC passed a meeting of
the  Minister  of  Sports  and
Tourism  with  first-year
students
1st September, in honor of the start of the new academic year,
the Minister of Sports and Tourism of Belarus Sergei Kovalchuk
visited  the  institution  “Belarusian  State  University  of
Physical Education” and met with students.

The meeting began with a solemn speech by Sergei Mikhailovich:

“I would like to wish the young guys to be true patriots of
their country, sensitively absorb everything that the teachers
here pass on to you. Great sportsmen came out of these walls
of  our  illustrious  educational  institution,  who  proudly
carried the banner of Belarusian sports at many competitions
and arenas. Happy holiday and a fruitful school year!”

Then  the  rector  of  BSUPC  Sergei  Repkin  delivered  parting
words.

“I  would  very  much  like  that  upon  graduation  from  our
institution, many of you will be included in the annals of our
university as renowned specialists in your field. Be happy and
good luck in your studies.”

After the end of the solemn line, the Minister of Sports and
Tourism,  together  with  students  and  faculty,  attended  a
history lesson “Historical memory – the road to the future”
from  the  President  of  the  Republic  of  Belarus  Alexander
Lukashenko in video format.

On the Day of Knowledge in all schools and universities of the
country,  the  topic  of  the  first  lesson  was  devoted  to
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historical  memory.




